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                        CITY OF LITHONIA 

                             MINUTES–SPECIAL CALLED VIRTUAL MEETING: 

       APPROVAL TO RE-FINANCE, ANNEXATION, FILM APPLICATION 

                        Thursday, February 18, 2021 @ 3:00 PM 

 

I. Call to Order and Roll Call 

The City Council Special Called Virtual Meeting was called to order at 3:04 pm by Mayor Shameka S. Reynolds. 

A roll call was taken, and the following City Council Members were present: Darold Honore, Amelia Inman, 

Vanneriah Wynn, and Ric Dodd. Diane Howard was absent. 

 

II. Moment of Silence 

A moment of silence was observed. 

 

III. Discussion 

 

a. Approval to Re-Finance 

 

Councilman Honore motioned for discussion to approve the BB&T Agreement for Option 1 or Option 2; 

the motion was seconded by Councilman Dodd. 

 

Councilman Honore withdrew his motion and motioned to enter into agreement with BB&T for re-

financing, Option 1 payment agreement, the motion was seconded by Councilman Dodd; and approved 

by a vote of 4-0. 

b. Annexation 

Councilman Dodd stated that he met with the committee and made plans to pass out a flyer or 

doorhanger on March 13 and March 20. Asking for council to provide ideas via email or text on what to 

place on the flyers. Mayor Reynolds suggested using the city’s graphic designer to compose the flyer. 

State Representative Doreen Carter is working with the state on finalizing the boundaries, and the 

advertisement needs to be reposted. 

c. Film Application 

Darius Evans the Unit Production Manager for Merry Switchmas LLC stated that his production company 

is shooting a “g-rated” feature children’s film called Merry Switchmas; one-day inside shoot at 6981 Main 

Street, crew of 37 people and 5 cast members, 1-2 hour exterior shoot on the sidewalk. No street closure 

is required and working with Wayfield’s as their base camp. COVID Protocol Filming Standards: all actors, 

cast and crew are COVID tested 3 x’s week, a cleaning crew sanitizes the location prior to and after 

filming, social distancing and PPE is provided for everyone on set. Police coverage is not required. 

Councilwoman Inman motioned to approve the film application for A Merry Switchmas on Sunday 

February 21, 2021, the motion was seconded by Councilwoman Wynn, and approved by a vote of 4-0.  

IV. Adjournment 

 

Councilman Dodd motioned to adjourn the meeting, the motion was seconded by Councilman Honore; the 

motion was approved by a vote of 4-0, and the meeting was adjourned at 3:31 pm. 


